
 

                                  PRESS RELEASE 
  
I. DATE AND TIME OF PRESS RELEASE:  April 3, 2013 
 
II. INCIDENT:  UPDATE - Assault with a Deadly Weapon 
 
III. FACTUAL INFORMATION: 

 
On March 31, 2013, at approximately 3:05 p.m., Livermore Police dispatch began receiving 
calls about a shooting that was occurring in the 1600 block of Chestnut Street.  Responding 
officers were able to arrive in the area quickly and detained several males.  In interviewing all 
parties, and with the help of several witnesses, it was determined that four Norteno gang 
members had confronted two or three Sureno gang members in front of a residence in the 
1600 block of Chestnut Street.  One of the Sureno gang members was armed with a handgun 
and fired two to three shots at the four Norteno gang members.  Nobody was struck by the 
gunfire and all of the involved males began to flee the area.  Livermore police officers were 
able to locate the four victims as well as the suspect who fired the handgun.  
 
The 1600 block of Chestnut Street was closed to traffic while officers searched the surrounding 
area for the outstanding subjects and for evidence of the crime. 
 
Livermore resident Roger Aleman (date of Birth: 01/23/95) was arrested for assault with a 
deadly weapon (245 PC) and booked into custody at Santa Rita Jail.    
 
UPDATED INFORMATION: 
 
Today, April 3, 2013, the District Attorney’s Office reviewed the Livermore Police Department 
case against Shooting suspect Roger Aleman.  The suspect, Roger Aleman, was charged with 
1 count of Section 245(c)(2) of the Penal Code with the addition of Section 186.22 of the Penal 
Code, a gang enhancement as well as a second enhancement which prevents the suspect 
from getting probation (using gun in commission of crime).  More than likely this will end up 
being a prison term for the suspect. 

 
IIV. CONTACT PERSON: Sergeant John Hurd 

PHONE NUMBER:  925-371-4857 


